Dear Colleagues,

MRC SUPREMO – a Phase III randomised trial to assess the role of adjuvant chest wall irradiation in intermediate risk breast cancer after mastectomy.

The SUPREMO team would like to welcome 2 new sites who recently completed all the necessary approvals to open to recruitment:

· Dr Rema Jyothirmayi, Dr Charlotte Abson, Dr Russell Burcombe, Dr Andrew Visioli, Dr Gillian Sadler, Pauline Wood, Rachel Ryan, Claire Ryan, Sandra Burt and Clare Calvert from the Kent Oncology Centre who opened on the 16 Dec 2010 & 

· Dr David Hwang, Jacqueline Kraska and Becky Holbrook from the North Devon District Hospital who joined the trial on the 22 Dec 2010.  
We look forward to randomising the 1st patient(s) from these new sites. 

Recruitment throughout 2010 was very encouraging and we are now well on our way to achieve our recruitment target of 1600 subjects by Dec 2012.  In total 320 subjects were randomised to the trial during the year so we would like to thank all sites for their hard work and commitment in screening potential patients.  In particular the Supremo team would like to extend their thanks to the top 15 recruiting sites:

· Christie Hospital, Manchester – 41 patients

· Arnhems Radiotherapeutisch Instituut – 37 patients

· Weston Park Hospital, Sheffield – 35 patients

· Antoni Van Leeuwenhoekziekenhuis – 31 patients
· Beatson Oncology Centre – 28 patients

· Norfolk and Norwich Hospital – 23 patients

· Macclesfield District General Hospital – 20 patients

· Derbyshire Royal Infirmary – 18 patients

· Royal Bolton Hospital – 18 patients

· Barts & The London NHS Trust – 17 patients

· Chinese Academy of Medical Sciences – 17 patients

· Clinico Y Provincial De Barcelona – 17 patients
· Mount Vernon Cancer Centre – 17 patients

· University Hospital of North Staffordshire – 16 patients

· Royal Marsden Hospital (both Sutton and Fulham Road sites) – 16 patients
The trial team would also like to welcome Valerie Pouillon (valerie.pouillon@eortc.be) as the new project manager at the EORTC (European Organisation for Research and Treatment of Cancer).  Valerie will be covering for Nadège Gosselin during her maternity leave.  We also want to thank Nadège for her continuous hard work on Supremo and wish her all the best for her maternity leave.  
Thanks are also due to the research teams at the following centres who have randomised patients to SUPREMO in December [patients in December/ total patients recruited to date by site]:
 

Dr Juliette Loncaster, Christie Hospital Manchester (2/41)

Dr Helen Westenberg, Arnhems Radiotherapeutisch Instituut (2/37)

Dr Matthew Hatton, Weston Park Hospital, Sheffield (2/35)

Dr Peter Canney, Beatson Oncology Centre (2/28)

Dr Pamela Woodings, Derbyshire Royal Infirmary (2/18)

Professor Ye-xiong Li, Chinese Academy of Medical Sciences (2/17)

Dr Graeme Lumsden, Crosshouse Hospital (2/6)

Dr Nicola Russell, Antoni Van Leeuwenhoekziekenhuis (1/31)

Dr Chris Cottrill, Barts & The London NHS Trust (1/17)

Dr Blanca Farrus, Clinico Y Provincial De Barcelona (1/17)

Professor Ian Kunkler, Western General Hospital (1/12)

Dr Lucy Brazil, Guys & St Thomas' Hospital (1/10)

Dr Johnathan Hicks, Wishaw General Hospital (1/9)

Dr Amitabha Chakrabarti, Poole Hospital NHS Trust (1/7)

Dr Andrew Hindley, Blackpool Victoria Hospital (1/7)

Dr Peter Bliss, Torbay Hospital (1/7)

Dr J Immerzeel, Stedendriehoek en Omstreken (1/7)

Dr Peter Barrett-Lee, Velindre Cancer Centre (1/6)

Dr Prakash Ramachandra, Russells Hall Hospital, Dudley (1/6)

Dr Sunil Upadhyay, Castle Hill Hospital Hull (1/6)

Dr Adrian Rathmell, University Hospital of North Tees and Hartlepool (1/3) 

941 patients have now been randomised to the trial.  We are getting closer and closer to reaching our next milestone of 1000 subjects and we would like to carry on the momentum of recruitment during 2011.

 

With kind regards,
Professor Ian Kunkler 
Chief Investigator, MRC/EORTC SUPREMO trial 
